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Notes from the President 

 Greetings, EIOS!  It is that time of 
year… some plants which had sum-
mered outside have become resentful of 
the conditions that I provide for them 
during the colder months.  No more rain 
showers, no more bright natural light… 
only the dank of the basement laundry 
room under fluorescents.  I know that a 
plant’s growth often slows down during 
the winter and some plants even go dor-
mant.  I could sometimes swear, though, 

that mine shrink. 

 Don’t get me wrong, most of my 

plants do just fine.   

 But there are those that don’t.  
And you can be darned sure that those 
will be making an appearance at our 
November meeting!  This month, we chal-
lenge you to “Stump the EIOS!”  (see de-
tails on page 2)  If you – like me – have 
a plant or two that just won’t cooperate 
with your culture regimen, bring them in 

(Continued on page 6) 

See them here first!  Dorothy Hampton’s Cyc. Golden Showers x Morm. Revoluta 

'Golden Revolution' HCC/AOS and Jim Quanintance’s Paph. Hilo Charlee 'Yakman' 

HCC/AOS received AOS awards at the Eastern Iowa Orchid Show and Sale. 

EIOS is now on  

Facebook!   
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President: Andy Coghill-Behrends 
(319) 354-7225 
E-mail: mistercoghill@gmail.com 
 
Vice President: John Dorsam: 
(319) 351-0318 
E-mail: dorsam123@mchsi.com 
 
Secretary: Jon Lorence 
(319) 624-3666 
E-mail: lorence5@aol.com  
 
Treasurer: Cathy Wilcox 
(319) 354-5879 
Email: wilcoxfam4@lycos.com  
 
Membership: John Koch 
(319) 337-4547 
Email: JHKoch@mchsi.com  
 
AOS Representative: Laynez Ackermann 
(319) 656-2063 
Email: lwla@kctc.net 
 
Mid-America Representative: 
Nile Dusdieker  
(319) 626-2236 
E-mail: niledusdieker@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter Editor: Kristine Sigsbee 

(319) 545-8140 

Email: ksigsbee@yahoo.com 

Calendar of Events 

EIOS Meeting, 6:30 Social, Meeting at 7:00 

pm, First Presbyterian Church,  

2701 Rochester Ave, Iowa City, IA 

11/06/12 

EIOS Holiday Party, Details TBA,  

First Presbyterian Church,  

2701 Rochester Ave, Iowa City, IA 

12/04/12 

EIOS Meeting, 6:30 Social, Meeting at 7:00 

pm, First Presbyterian Church,  

2701 Rochester Ave, Iowa City, IA 

Date TBA 

Orchid Growers Guild Show "Orchid Quest 2013," 

Alliant Energy, 1919 Alliant Energy Center Way, 

Madison, WI, http://www.orchidguild.org 

02/02/13 

-02/03/13 

Batavia Orchid Society Show, DuPage County Fair-

grounds, 2015 Manchester Rd., Wheaton, IL , 

http://www.bataviaorchidsociety.org/  

02/16/13 

-02/17/13 

http://www.orchidguild.org
http://www.bataviaorchidsociety.org/
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Left: Nile setting up our display at the Illinois Show.  
Right: Andy's Wenlong Pink Girl - 1st place blush Phal. 

Photos by Nile & Lois Dusdieker 

STUMP THE EIOS! 
"Bring us your tired, your poorly-growing, 

Your crowded masses of pseudobulbs yearning to bloom freely, 

The wretched refuse of your teeming shelves and windowsills. 

Bring these, the (nearly) homeless, tempest-tossed to us.” 

 Since our November meeting falls on Election Day, I thought it fitting to open with a famous poem 
from America’s long and storied history (and offer my sincere apologies to poet Emma Lazarus for taking 

liberties with it). 

 At our November meeting, several EIOS members will talk briefly about the methods/conditions that 
they use to grow their orchids.  These brief talks are only the opening act, however.  Our panelists will then 

attempt to answer all of your questions about growing orchids successfully.   

 Bring with you, any questions you have about orchids in general or about the care needs of a specific 
plant.  Bring in that plant that is growing well but just won’t bloom for you.  Bring in plants that aren’t grow-
ing well at all and ask “WHY?!”  Bring in plants that are destined for the compost heap unless something turns 
for the better.  Bring in all your sundries and oddities: we will try to lend some insight into your plants and 

their growing needs.  

With any luck, we will help you turn that puny, underperforming plant of yours into a “New Colossus.” 

— Andrew Coghill-Behrends 

Illinois Orchid Society Show October 13-14 

 We took a 'packed' table top exhibit to the Chicago Illinois Mini-show with 37 plants from 8 members.   
We received 24 awards, including 2 best of class awards for Lorence's Dendrobium Peagasus Pink and Dus-
diekers' Miltionopsis Echo Bay.  Interestingly, the entire show had only 298 entries and we had 263 at our 
show at Kirkwood Community College the week before.  The last show of the fall was the Mid America Or-

chid Congress Fall Meeting in Kansas City over the weekend before Halloween, October 27-28.  

— Nile Dusdieker 
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First Annual Eastern Iowa Orchid Show and Sale October 6-7 

Lorence's Best of Class Den. Peagasus Pink 
(Above).  Dusdiekers' Miltoniopsis Echo Bay 

won the  Kirkwood Floral Careers Award (Left). 

 On a chilly October weekend, dozens of orchid enthusiasts gathered at the Kirkwood Community Col-
lege Floral Careers Building to choreograph the first Easter Iowa Orchid Show and Sale.  About 10 EIOS 
members, members of four other orchid societies, Kirkwood’s Floral Career students, and four vendors created 

sixteen stunning displays of plants in bloom, floral arrangements, crafts, and collectibles. 

 For those of you who have not been to the Floral Careers Building, you are missing out on quite the 
treat.  Our displays were set up in their main foyer, with floor to ceiling windows letting in lots of natural light.  

We truly owe the Floral Careers Program a huge heart-felt thank you for sharing their space with us. 

 At judging on Saturday morning before the doors opened to the public, our EIOS display won many 
ribbons and honors, including several Best of Class ribbons, the Show Chair’s Choice Award, the Floral Careers 
Director’s Award, the People’s Choice Award for best exhibit, and the AOS Show Trophy for Best Exhibit!  
Later, the team of AOS judges gave awards to the plants of two EIOS members: Dorothy Hampton received 
an HCC/AOS for Cycnodes Golden Revolution and Jim Quaintance received an HCC/AOS for Paphiopedilum 

Hilo Charlie ‘Yakman.’ 

 Once the doors opened, we were pleased to greet over 250 visitors each day.  Many of those visitors 
signed up to receive our newsletter and two even became new EIOS members!  We look forward to seeing 

them at our meetings to come. 

 Of course, none of this could have been possible without our members, over twenty of whom gave of 

their time and talents to assure success… GREAT JOB, EIOS! 

— Andrew Coghill-Behrends 

Helpers for our orchid display setup at 
Kirkwood Community College (Left). 
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Kirkwood Floral Careers Orchid Care Poster 
(Above) and Corsage Display (Above and Below). 

Eastern Iowa Orchid Show and Sale Photos Continued... 

Illowa Orchid Society 
Display (Left) with 

Weird and Wonderful 
Award winner  

Habenarea Medusa 
(Right). 

Crafts and collectibles displays from Andrew 
Coghill-Behrends, Dorothy Hampton, Lois  
Dusdieker, and Cherrie Pearsall (Above).   

Andy’s orchid mittens (Above). Batavia Orchid Society Display (Above). 
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The EIOS received the AOS trophy for best display and the Peoples’ Choice Award for the most  
popular display (Above Right).  Our club had a total of 82 entries including EIOS display and posters 

and individual exhibits - 64 ribbons or special awards - 2 AOS awards.  

Saturday’s presentations were “Native Orchids of Iowa” by Carson Whitlow, “World of Orchids” by 
Nile Dusdieker, and “Orchid Corsage Demonstration” by Phyllis White (Above Left).  Sunday’s pres-
entations were “Floral Arranging with Orchids” by Lora Dodd-Brosseau (Above Center), and “Orchid 

Care and Repotting” by Jon Lorence (Above Right).   

Eastern Iowa Orchid Show and Sale Photos Continued... 

Illinois Orchid Society Display 
(Left) with Show Grand 

Champion Spiranthes (Right). 

Central Iowa Orchid Society Display (Below). 

Photos by Nile Dusdieker 
and Kristine Sigsbee. 



The Eastern Iowa Orchid Society 

and we will see if our panel of “experts” can offer 

advice. 

 Finally, our Eastern Iowa Orchid Show and 
Sale last month was a COMPLETE success.  I would 
like to express a personal THANK YOU to the 20+ 
EIOS members who volunteered their time, energy, 
and talents over the past several months.  GREAT 
JOB!  Look for pictures of the event in this newslet-

ter… 

Happy growing! 

Andrew Coghill-Behrends 

(Continued from page 1) 

Eastern Iowa Orchid Soc ie ty  

A small group of people with 
a big love of growing orchids. 

Hosts for Coming Months 

November: Jim Quaintance 

December:  Holiday Party  

If you would like to volunteer to help with November  

refreshments, e-mail Andy (mistercoghill@gmail.com).  

A sign-up sheet for 2013 refreshments and the Holiday 
Party will be available at the meeting.  

Directions to First Presbyterian Church in Iowa City 

 

From East on I-80 take exit 249 on Herbert Hoover Hwy turn 
left and go about 5 minutes on Rochester and turn left on 
Mount Vernon Dr.  As soon as you turn left the church park-

ing lot is on your left. 

 

From West on I-80, take exit 246  turn right to Dodge St, turn 
left to Scott Blvd, turn right on First Ave, and  stay on until 
you meet Rochester Ave, turn left , go few minutes, turn right 
on Mount Vernon Dr.  As soon as you turn right the church 

parking lot is on your left. 

 

The meeting is in the Youth Room, as soon as you enter the 

building turn left & turn right. 

mailto:mistercoghill@gmail.com

